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	Welcome Chapter Educational Directors

I am so glad that you have agreed to be your chapter educational director.  I am looking forward to getting to know you and your chapter through the coming months.  Learning is even more fun when shared with friends!
I hope that each chapter will consider submitting six or more reports to qualify for the Gold Link Award.  
As you are planning your educational programs, consider creating a Gold Seal Entry. Sure it requires a little time and effort on your part, but it is also a wonderful tool to share with your prospective members about some of the programs you have completed.
We want to be sure you are eligible to be nominated by your chapter president for Distinguished Athenian, so please consider a Gold Seal Entry. I will send a reminder to your president for your nomination.

Lastly, the next article describes what I envision for our state educational theme this year.  I truly believe every chapter will be able to complete this one!

Please feel free to contact me if you run into challenges or have suggestions.  I am looking forward to seeing YOU at our June 23rd State Council Meeting in Guthrie.                                                 – Deb


	State Educational Theme
for 2007-2008

“INDULGE YOURSELF”

A newsletter to share educational programs  
	“INDULGE YOURSELF”

An Education Theme for 2007-2008 OK State Council

The theme I have selected for our Oklahoma 2007-2008 educational programs is “Indulge Yourself”.

I will admit that it sounds a bit unusual however I think this can be engaging and entertaining at the same time.

“Indulge” is a verb, a word indicating action and that is exactly what I would personally like to see in our educational programs this year … interactive programs and activity/action.  

Think outside of the box and beyond the oral reports of the past.  Use other forms of presentation for your programs.  The list is endless, you can take a tour, create a game, have a hands-on learning experience, visual and auditory aids, etc.  The design is to involve everyone, share something new and at the same time create an enjoyable time with your chapter!   

Use this as an opportunity to permit yourself a treat.  Allow yourself to have or do something enjoyable, spoil yourself and yes, even pamper yourself.  This is the time to “indulge yourself” and act upon something you have always wanted to do, personally or as a chapter, but didn’t quite have the time to fit it in our busy chapter schedules and projects.  I hope every chapter will take this opportunity to “indulge”. 

A new feature this year will be a brief newsletter sent regularly to the chapter educational directors.  I would like to share how the chapters across the state are involving their members and what you are experiencing.  Our chapters all have extraordinary programs and I think it is time for our members across the state to learn about them too. 

Our organization was created because the women wanted more in their personal lives.   I hope we can revive that energy of our founders.  

You don’t need permission to “indulge yourself” but you have it, and many options for ways to delight yourselves and enhance the sense of community in our chapters.  Have fun!



	http://members.cox.net/oklaesa/
	Please keep our OK State Council website on your list of favorites for updated information pertaining to our educational report forms, judging sheets, etc.  

Remember our Oklahoma Educational Contest is based on the IC Contest Guidelines.  Any changes for the IC level will also apply to our Oklahoma contest.  Just as soon as I have the final “go-ahead” on the forms, I will see that you have them too.



	Visit our OK State Council website for correct forms.  

Six timely reports are required
Create a special notebook of your programs
Nominations required

Check our OK State Council website for important information
http://members.cox.net/oklaesa/

	Educational Contests & Awards
Gold Link Award
After each educational program, an Educational Report Form should be completed. Provide all the information requested on the form and be sure to use the current year’s form. You can find the form on the Oklahoma ESA web site. Please don’t use old forms.

Six timely reports qualify a chapter for a Gold Link Award. To be timely, reports should be sent to the State Educational Director.  They must be postmarked on or before April 1st.  The reports may be sent in as you progress through the year, or they may be sent in all at once.

Gold Seal Entry
A Gold Seal entry is a folder or notebook made up of all the chapter educationals for the year. A judging sheet will be placed on the state website. (IC rules are published in the Jonquil and on the website.)

Here are some things to keep in mind when submitting an entry:

1)  State dues must be paid on or before January 1, to be eligible to compete.

2)  A minimum of 6 timely reports are required and points are awarded for a maximum of 9   timely reports.

3)  A completed Educational Report form should precede each program.

4)  Provide a listing of all the resources used for the presentation.

5)  Make sure your book is well organized and consistent throughout.

6)  Completed entries are due by April 1.

The top three entries will be recognized at State Convention and will be forwarded to the IC Educational Director for IC judging.

Distinguished Athenian
One chapter educational director per state is recognized each year for outstanding educational contributions to her chapter, community and State Council.

To be eligible for this award, she must submit a Gold Seal entry and be nominated by her chapter president. Nominations are due on or before April 1 and should be sent to the State Educational Director. The nomination should include a brief description of her accomplishments.

State Educational Director Special Award

Any chapter presenting an educational program on the State Educational Director’s theme will receive a special award. In order to qualify, the chapter must report the educational to the State Educational Director using the regular Educational Report form.

Revised June 2006


	Special request to 
Chapter Presidents

	A Special Note to Chapter Presidents

If you are receiving this newsletter as chapter president that means that I do not have the name and contact information of your chapter educational director.  Please send me her name, address, phone number and email address quickly so she doesn’t miss the next issue.  If she does not have email and you will receive the information via your email address, please make that indication.  Thank you.  
Copies were mailed to chapter educational directors and/or chapter presidents that do not have access to email so everyone will be informed.  Let’s all have a great ESA year as we “indulge yourself”.
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